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Dear Families,

Everyone had a great day on Friday and enjoyed the step up to
their 2022 class and spending time with their new teacher and
classmates. Thanks to our teachers for their careful preparation
for this day and also to the students who all suddenly seemed
much older and wiser in their new classroom. While it is hard to
believe we have only a few days of school left, there is plenty on
the calendar to keep us all well and truly occupied this week.

Farewell
This week we say farewell to Gemma Stewart and wish her and Lachy all the best as they await the birth of their first
child early. Thank you Gemma for the  care and commitment you have shown to our students in your time here and
we hope you don’t stay away too long.  We also wish Bern Mahon and Julie Croton a happy retirement and say
goodbye and good luck to Caddie Palmer, Scott Anderson, Naomi Bowd, Ping Tan, Yvonne Kelley and Emma
Saunders.
We also say farewell to the following students; Will and Amelie Reilly, Inayat Sidhu, Isaac Dunstan, Kevin Ho, Zara
and Leo Tomasevic and Peyton Gardiner who are moving to new schools and locations.  We have loved having you at
St Mary’s and wish you all the best as you settle into your new schools in 2022.

Year 6 Graduation - Monday December 13th
Tonight, we are farewelling our Year 6 students at school with a family gathering and
awards ceremony. The Year 6 Graduation Night commences with an award ceremony that
will begin at 7.30pm, BYO picnic tea from 6.30pm. Our Year 6 students have been another
terrific group within the school and have been recognised by the other students as
responsible leaders. We wish them a future filled with happiness, success and most of all,
strong, supportive family and friends. A special thanks to Mrs Davies, Miss Taylor, Mrs
Martin, Mrs Bett, Mr Cruickshank and Mr Anderson for their work in organising this event.

End of Year Mass- Tuesday 14th December
Tomorrow, Tuesday 14th December, we will celebrate our school year with our end of year Mass. This Mass is our way

to formally reflect upon and celebrate all we have achieved this year and to say farewell to our Year 6 students and any

departing staff. As we are not yet able to gather as a school community due to COVID restrictions, a link to view the

Mass virtually will be sent to all families. We hope many families can watch the Mass as it is such a special occasion for

our school community.

Break Up Day - Wednesday 15th December
Wednesday promises to be an action packed day with all year levels enjoying an array of break up parties and

celebrations. It is also going to be a hot one, so please ensure your child is wearing sunscreen, has their hat and plenty

of drinks with them.  Please refer to the various notes sent home via PAM by each year level with information about

what to wear and bring.

End of Year Reports
Reports will be posted early this week so should arrive later in the week. They are a formal way of communicating with
you about your children’s learning and indicate progress and effort made over the last semester in all areas of the
curriculum.

http://www.smswanhill.catholic


And finally…...
Without a doubt this year has presented us with some ups and downs. Throughout the year we have focussed on
creating an environment within our school that is safe for all staff and students, looks after the wellbeing of all staff and
students, is aware and supportive of individual family situations and provides a rich educational program where learning
is relevant and ensures every child achieves to their full potential.

In what has been a time of uncertainty, the positive mindset and professionalism shown by staff when asked to swing in
and out of remote learning, their ingenuity and creativity in keeping students engaged and their ongoing care for
individual students and their families has rightly been recognised and applauded during recent months. I’m confident
that all parents would join me in commending and thanking them for the outstanding work they do in education and for
the many ways in which they go “above and beyond” in the service of the school.

I also wish to acknowledge and thank our parents for the amazing partnerships formed this year with staff, particularly
during lockdowns - teaching your children remotely often while juggling your own work and young families at home was
a huge challenge that you all rose to, and I am incredibly appreciative of your patience, belief in the school and
commitment to keeping your child's learning journey on track despite the speed humps we encountered in 2021.

Finally on behalf of the staff of St Mary’s, I wish you and your loved ones the Peace, Joy and Loving Spirit that is
Christmas. For those of you that are travelling to loved ones I hope that you arrive and return safely. I look forward to
sharing in the responsibility, the privilege and the honour of supporting your children next year.

Happy Christmas and take care over the holiday season!

Kate



RE News - Mrs Davies

Christmas Eve Mass - Nativity Play
We are very excited and looking forward to our parish Christmas Eve Mass this year. It will begin at
6.30pm on Friday 24th December. We are looking for any children interested in being involved in the
Nativity Play on this night. We will have a couple of practices during the week beginning 20th
December. If your child would like to take part in this could you please let Mrs Davies know this
week via email - bdavies@smswanhill.catholic.edu.au

CHRISTMAS MASS TIMES

Christmas Eve (Friday 24th December)
4:30pm - Sea Lake
6:30pm - Swan Hill *DV
8:30pm - Swan Hill *DV
Midnight (12am) - Swan Hill

Christmas Day (Saturday 25th December)
8:30am - Quambatook
10:30am - Swan Hill *DV

Physical Education News - Miss Clark

2022 House Captains

The House Captains for 2022 were announced late last week. All students that applied did such a

great job in their application and interviews. Myself and Mrs Quin were very impressed with so

many Year 5’s wanting a leadership role for next year. You can all be very proud of your efforts.

Congratulations to the following successful students;

Wombats: Isla B, Lana B, Thomas K, Jack K Bunyips: Maddox P, Isla G, Sam B, Charlie E

Bandicoots: Violet C, Miela R, Owen U, Harrison B Dingoes: Matilda T, Indie M, Harry H, Rory D

I am looking forward to working with these students in hopefully a normal year next year!



Key Dates

Monday December 13th
Year 6 Graduation

6.30pm for BYO Picnic Tea
7.30pm Award Ceremony

Tuesday December 14th
End of Year Mass (virtual)

Wednesday December 15th
Last day for students

Break up day: Information
about year level break up

days has been sent to
families via PAM

Normal finish time - buses
running as normal

Dates for 2022

Friday January 28th 2022
School office opens

Monday January 31st 2022
First Day for all students

Tuesday February 8th 2022
School photo day

Information will be sent for
online ordering via PAM

during the holidays

News from the Office……………….
Preparing for the return to school in 2022

● Please remember to clearly label all school items, jumpers, hats, drinkers, lunch boxes etc
to ensure they can be easily returned

● Check that you have the correct uniforms, school shoes etc over the holiday break
● New families to St Mary’s, please check that your PAM account is verified and create your

child’s medical profile
● Check that your child's/children’s PAM medical profiles are up to date
● Confirm your child’s/children’s 2022 bus travel arrangements (country and town buses)

with the office from Friday January 28th. Please note your child’s/children’s 2021 bus
schedules will roll over and will remain the same unless you advise us of any changes

● Ensure your CDF pay account is set up
● Keep an eye on your emails during the holidays for any school correspondence

OSHC @ 2 Murlong - Before & After School Care
The Out of School Hours Care program, @ 2 Murlong, is operating out of

the gym hub and provides before and after school care for school age

children in the Swan Hill area. Please express your interest via the

following link;

https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment/index/dHdBOThsSW9JeHUxYTEwaHNxZlMrdz0

OSHC @ 2 Murlong - Current Families
We are getting close to the end of the school year. The Centre will be open for out of school hour’s
care to St Mary’s School students until Wednesday 15th December 2021.

We hope all of your children have enjoyed the Centre, as our Educators have enjoyed getting to
know the children and families.

For 2022, there will be no need to re-enrol your children if they are currently enrolled and
attending the Centre.

The Master Roll will be rolled over, so your standard bookings from this year will remain in place
for 2022. If your requirements have changed and you need to amend your days for 2022, please
contact us via email to office@smswanhill.catholic.edu.au to amend your standard booking.

Thank you for your support over the last 6 months, we look forward to seeing you all in 2022,
when we reopen on Monday 31st January 2022.

Thank-you from the canteen
I would like to thank everyone that came in and helped in the canteen before lockdown. A huge
thank you to Emma and Lou for filling in for me. Both of you have been amazing.
Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Lou and I can’t wait to see everyone

back in 2022 (fingers crossed). Enjoy the holidays, Trudy

Leaving Early
We kindly ask that you make all appointments and activities outside of

school hours. If this is unavoidable, we do call ups at 10.55am (recess),

12.55pm (lunch) and 3pm (end of day) to avoid disruptions to the

classrooms. Please phone the office ahead of time if you need to pick up

your child at these times.

https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment/index/dHdBOThsSW9JeHUxYTEwaHNxZlMrdz09


Student of the Week -  Term 4,  Week 10

6O All of 6O

6P All of 6P

6Q All of 6Q

6R All of 6R

5S All of 5S

5T All of 5T

5U All of 5U

5F All of 5F

4G All of 4G

4H All of 4H

4I All of 4I

4J All of 4J

3A All of 3A

3B All of 3B

3W All of 3W

3Y Kathleen K  Gemma N Sarah L

2K All of 2K

2L All of 2L

2M Noah O’S Hadisa E         Inayat S

2N All of 2N

1C All of 1C

1D All of 1D

1E Matilda R       Luca B Kalena G

F Blue All of Foundation Blue

F Green Lawson R Alira C

F Yellow All of Foundation Yellow Girls

F Orange all of Foundation Orange girls

Art All of Foundation Orange, Zoe D, All of 3Y,

Music Bailey R, Lawson R, Abigail P, All of 4G

Italian Gypsi O’B, Jimmy H, Dhruv D

PE Gemma N, Coco N, All of 2N, Cody G
















